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SUBJECT/TITLE
An ACT relating to special license plates

SPONSOR
Senator Tom Buford

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 County Clerks

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties

Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

The measure establishes a special license plate for the Commission on Deaf and Hard of Hearing.  The measure allows applicants to make a voluntary contribution of $10.00 that the county clerk will be required to remit quarterly to the Commission.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of SB 18 SCS on local governments is indeterminable, but is expected to be minimal to moderate.  The measure creates a special license plate and requires a payment of $25 for the first 900 plates.  All of the money is paid to the Transportation Cabinet for design and computer programming costs.  The measure establishes an initial fee of $28.00 ($3.00 to county clerk) and a renewal fee of $15.00 ($3.00 to county clerk).  Purchasers of the plates will be given the opportunity to make a $10.00 voluntary contribution to the Commission on the Deaf and Hard of Hearing, to be used for direct service programs, training, and education.

If the Transportation Cabinet receives a minimum of 900 applications accompanied by a $25.00 fee within one year from the date the Cabinet receives the first application, the Cabinet will begin designing and printing the plates.  If the Cabinet does not receive 900 applications one year from the date the Cabinet receives the first application, the Cabinet will refund the $25.00 fee to the appropriate applicant and the provisions creating the special plate will expire.

The county clerk will receive a $3.00 initial and annual renewal fee.  To comply with the measure, the county clerk could experience a minimal to moderate fiscal impact.

County clerks will be responsible for collecting and remitting funds that are voluntarily contributed from persons who purchase the special plates.  The measure requires that the voluntary contributions be remitted on a quarterly basis to the Commission on Deaf and Hard of Hearing.  Increased administrative expenses could result from setting up a special fund account, account reconciliations, increased postage expenses, and answering questions from the public relating to the ability to volunteer funds to the Commission on Deaf and Hard of Hearing.

To account for the voluntary contributions, and for audit purposes, clerks may choose to have persons who purchase the special plates signify in writing whether or not they contributed to the Commission, and if they were informed of their right to do so.  This additional step, which would seem to be prudent, will result in time and expense not encountered in the issuance of conventional license plates.

The fiscal impact of this measure will be directly impacted by the amount of public interest.  There is no adequate way of predicting how many applicants will choose to purchase these special plates.
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